
Bolton Planning & Zoning Commission 

Legal Notice 

 

The Bolton Planning & Zoning Commission, at its December 14, 2022 regular meeting, 

unanimously approved Nathaniel Fleming’s appl. for modification of Special Permit for 

a gas station & convenience store at 271 Hop River Rd (#PL-22-8) with 12 conditions. 

 

Dated at Bolton, CT, this 15th day of December, 2022. 

Thomas Manning 

P&Z Chairman 

 

To be published in the Hartford Courant on December 20, 2022 


